Good evening Councillors
First can I place on record the community’s upset and disappointment that requests for information to enable background information to be made available to assist members has been passed straight onto a foi process. It is one of many that have been made and does not allow elected members to have the benefit of this information at a time when key decisions are being made. 
I know you have received in depth information on Heathlands showing you that the Heathlands proposal is so complicated, so unviable, so undeliverable and lacking detail that to move forward with it risks sinking the Maidstone Local Plan
I was going to make the point about Heathlands being undeliverable, unviable, unsustainable 
But you already know that because you’ve read the Stantec report and you now have read the sustainability Appraisal that puts Heathlands at the bottom of the 3 suggested Garden Settlements. The SA found that the garden settlement option that performed most strongly in sustainability terms was Lidsing, followed by North of Marden; Heathlands performed least well across the range of sustainability objectives.
The Stantec report hasn’t changed members, there is still a limited amount of information and more detail is required to understand why this location was chosen, and the logic for it.
There are still so many challenging themes around the Motorway junction, the station, ecology, watercourses, noise, issues around compulsory purchase, the high car dependency with significant negative impact on climate change. 

The Sustainability Appraisal just adds more doubt and risks around the Heathlands proposal. 
As members are aware, there is a wastewater treatment works within the site. 
Added to this, the Heathlands option also experiences high noise levels due to its proximity to the M20 and A20.
The appraisals highlights significant negative effects in relation to the potential noise and odour effects, these may result in lower quality of life and, exacerbate poor health conditions. 

But you are being told to rush it through before the government change the figures. We have a very small consultation period with some members wanting to go straight to reg19 including the chairman of this committee.
This rushed approach may ironically end up delaying the plan through lack of soundness.
It is so rushed that within the document there are glaring mistakes that we have brought to the attention of the chair and vice chair. This is not a couple of typos, they are pieces of text in the wrong place. This is a council that wants to master plan!!!


It doesn’t matter how quickly you get this through, it won’t change the fact that Heathlands doesn’t stack up and the inspector will find it unsound,  the basics are not there. The land is not even available.
It wont change the fact that the decision will still be made by the inspector and a key test of any local plan is whether the strategy is sustainable,
Members you are being be asked to endorse a strategy that includes the ‘least sustainable’ option? 

Please don’t be pushed into voting for political expediency, the inspector will not consider this.
The inspector will look at the facts
And the facts clearly speak for themselves and are undeniable and if ignored, will drag the council to a perilous conclusion 


  



Councillors, i will be brief due to the significant pressure of this evening.

It is undeniable that the case made by Lenham PC and SOHL 
The information distributed by Save our Heathlands, must give you considerable doubt to this scheme. 

It is difficult to find new words to describe the situation, desperation springs to mind.

Forgive me for repeating the words, unviable, undeliverable and unsustainable, words used by the consultants this council has contracted to give their view.  
Councillors you must have serious reservations for this project. 

We know that some councillors are extremely unhappy. That red flags are being raised, with some councillors and we know having received SOHL's information councillors they are doubting that hanging the council’s hat on this particular hat stand could well be disastrous. Given the situation we find ourselves financially it will be perceived by some to be unforgivable. 

Reading mbc’s own document from its paid for consultants it concluded, “Heathlands performed least well across the range of sustainability objectives.” And yet this scheme remains on the table as the councils preferred option. 

Heathlands proposal has the potential for greatest risk and this scheme has ‘marginal viability’ due to the unknown costs and significant abnormalities. The uncertainties have not yet been addressed with no clarity on how much the infrastructure will cost and when it will come forward.  

I have been told repeatedly that one of the key tests of any local plan is whether the strategy is sustainable. Should Members be asked to endorse a strategy that includes Heathlands, the least sustainable option? 

I'm not going to discuss other Garden Communities but it is undeniable that they, in many areas by location, access to highway networks, opportunities for job creation, access to services, they tick many more boxes as being sustainable than Heathlands. 

I believe that other areas have been discounted for political reasons. We understand this and whilst we can appreciate the unpopularity of schemes with residents in those areas, it is not accidental that each scheme has private developer involvement and landowner agreement. 

Heathlands is only on the table because the Council has sought fit to push forward its own scheme, at significant financial cost. No private developer would consider it and certainly multiple landowners are not on board. Indeed there is  currently a legal challenge by landowners who do not want their land developed 



Assertions made of the Heathlands scheme are vague and would need fairy dust to make them deliverable. like the project itself.  is only on the table because of a few councillors drive to have an escape plan to deliver the housing numbers. Unfortunately, this will not work and when given scrutinisation by inspector this will backfire with serious consequences. 

The system allows for each proposal to have, scrutiny, consultation and inspection. All have to be followed. Each is open to input, but finally the inspector will make judgement. Councillors in more than 25 years of being on this council I have to say I have never seen this council be so close to making such a serious miscalculation, as they are doing with Heathlands, and it will seriously impact on each and every one should Heathlands continue to have council support. It will fail. It is a disastrous path to follow. 

Please give consideration to SOHLs message.
Thank you


